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Need to Approve Swing Space Plan to Avoid Delay!!

Jackson Slim Brossy <jbrossy@gmail.com>
Tue 11/5/2019 9:44 AM

To:  PlanComm <PlanComm@alexandriava.gov>

Dear Planning Commission:

 

As a MacArthur School parent, I am writing today to support the approval of the Developmental
Special Use Permit (DSUP) and Site Plan for the Douglas MacArthur Swing Space at Patrick
Henry.  Specifically, I request you approve, without modification, the request to increase the site
density, to exceed the allowable off-street parking, and to allow interim use of the old school building,
with a temporary parking lot and driveway, during the construction of the new Douglas MacArthur
school. Construction of the new Douglas MacArthur Elementary School is slated to begin in the
summer of 2020 and students from MacArthur are slated to begin school in the swing space starting
Fall 2020.  

Modifying or delaying approval of the plans and allowances will negatively impact that project and it
is important to our community that these projects stay on schedule. 

Thank you for supporting our local schools and community through your approval of these plans.

Best,

Jackson S. Brossy
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Support the approval of the DSUP and Site Plan for the Douglas MacArthur Swing
Space at Patrick Henry

Jim Beardow <jimbeardow@yahoo.co.uk>
Tue 11/5/2019 9:35 AM

To:  PlanComm <PlanComm@alexandriava.gov>

Dear Members of the Planning Commission:
 
As a member of the local MacArthur Community, I am wri�ng today to support the approval of the Developmental
Special Use Permit (DSUP) and Site Plan for the Douglas MacArthur Swing Space at Patrick Henry.  Specifically, I
request that you approve, without modifica�on, the request to increase the site density, to exceed the allowable
off-street parking, and to allow interim use of the old school building, with a temporary parking lot and driveway,
during the construc�on of the new Douglas MacArthur school. Construc�on of the new Douglas MacArthur
Elementary School is slated to begin in the summer of 2020 and students from MacArthur are slated to begin
school in the swing space star�ng Fall 2020.  Modifying or delaying approval of the plans and allowances will
nega�vely impact that project and it is important to our community that these projects stay on schedule. Thank
you for suppor�ng our local schools and community through your approval of these plans.
 
Sincerely,

Jim Beardow
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Approval of the Patrick Henry Swing Space Developmental Special Use Permit and Site
Plan

Brossy, Katie <kbrossy@akingump.com>
Tue 11/5/2019 9:30 AM

To:  PlanComm <PlanComm@alexandriava.gov>

Members of the Planning Commission:
 
As a MacArthur School parent, I am wri�ng today to support the approval of the Developmental Special Use Permit
(DSUP) and Site Plan for the Douglas MacArthur Swing Space at Patrick Henry.  Specifically, I request that you
approve, without modifica�on, the request to increase the site density, to exceed the allowable off-street parking,
and to allow interim use of the old school building, with a temporary parking lot and driveway, during the
construc�on of the new Douglas MacArthur school. Construc�on of the new Douglas MacArthur Elementary
School is slated to begin in the summer of 2020 and students from MacArthur are slated to begin school in the
swing space star�ng Fall 2020.  Modifying or delaying approval of the plans and allowances will nega�vely impact
that project and it is important to our community that these projects stay on schedule. Thank you for suppor�ng
our local schools and community through your approval of these plans.
 
Sincerely,
Ka�e Brossy
 
Katie Brossy
AKIN GUMP STRAUSS HAUER & FELD  L L P

2001 K Street N.W. | Washington, DC 20006 | USA | Direct: +1 202.887.4005 | Internal: 24005 

Fax: +1 202.887.4288 | kbrossy@akingump.com | akingump.com | Bio

 
The information contained in this e-mail message is intended only for the personal and confidential
use of the recipient(s) named above. If you have received this communication in error, please notify us
immediately by e-mail, and delete the original message.

tel:1202.887.4005
tel:24005
mailto:kbrossy@akingump.com
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Patrick Henry - Macarthur Swing Space

Lisa Porter <lkporter78@gmail.com>
Tue 11/5/2019 10:59 AM

To:  PlanComm <PlanComm@alexandriava.gov>

Members of the Planning Commission:
 
As a member of the local MacArthur Community, I am wri�ng today to support the approval of the Developmental
Special Use Permit (DSUP) and Site Plan for the Douglas MacArthur Swing Space at Patrick Henry.  Specifically, I
request that you approve, without modifica�on, the request to increase the site density, to exceed the allowable
off-street parking, and to allow interim use of the old school building, with a temporary parking lot and driveway,
during the construc�on of the new Douglas MacArthur school. Construc�on of the new Douglas MacArthur
Elementary School is slated to begin in the summer of 2020 and students from MacArthur are slated to begin
school in the swing space star�ng Fall 2020.  Modifying or delaying approval of the plans and allowances will
nega�vely impact that project and it is important to our community that these projects stay on schedule. Thank
you for suppor�ng our local schools and community through your approval of these plans.
 
Sincerely,

Lisa Porter
1100 Janneys Lane 
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Approval of Patrick Henry Swing Space DSUP and Site Plan

Susan Christoff <susanpiascik@gmail.com>
Tue 11/5/2019 10:44 AM

To:  PlanComm <PlanComm@alexandriava.gov>

Members of the Planning Commission:
 
As a MacArthur School parent, I am wri�ng today to support the approval of the Developmental Special Use Permit
(DSUP) and Site Plan for the Douglas MacArthur Swing Space at Patrick Henry.  Specifically, I request that you
approve, without modifica�on, the request to increase the site density, to exceed the allowable off-street parking,
and to allow interim use of the old school building, with a temporary parking lot and driveway, during the
construc�on of the new Douglas MacArthur school. Construc�on of the new Douglas MacArthur Elementary
School is slated to begin in the summer of 2020 and students from MacArthur are slated to begin school in the
swing space star�ng Fall 2020.  Modifying or delaying approval of the plans and allowances will nega�vely impact
that project and it is important to our community that these projects stay on schedule. 

Thank you for suppor�ng our local schools and community through your approval of these plans.
 
Sincerely,
Susan Christoff 
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Douglas MacArthur

Suzanne Duddy <sduddy@hotmail.com>
Tue 11/5/2019 10:16 AM

To:  PlanComm <PlanComm@alexandriava.gov>

Dear Members of the Planning Commission:
 
As a MacArthur School parent and member of the local MacArthur Community, I am writing today to
support the approval of the Developmental Special Use Permit (DSUP) and Site Plan for the Douglas
MacArthur Swing Space at Patrick Henry.  Specifically, I request that you approve, without modification,
the request to increase the site density, to exceed the allowable off-street parking, and to allow interim
use of the old school building, with a temporary parking lot and driveway, during the construction of the
new Douglas MacArthur school. Construction of the new Douglas MacArthur Elementary School is slated
to begin in the summer of 2020 and students from MacArthur are slated to begin school in the swing
space starting Fall 2020.  Modifying or delaying approval of the plans and allowances will negatively
impact that project and it is important to our community that these projects stay on schedule. Thank you
for supporting our local schools and community through your approval of these plans.
 
Sincerely,
Suzanne Duddy (1106 Dartmouth Rd)

Sent from my iPhone
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MacArthur Modernization Project

Amira Reiss <amira703@gmail.com>
Tue 11/5/2019 11:19 PM

To:  PlanComm <PlanComm@alexandriava.gov>

Members of the Planning Commission:

As a MacArthur School parent and member of the local MacArthur Community, I am writing today to
support the approval of the Developmental Special Use Permit (DSUP) and Site Plan for the Douglas
MacArthur Swing Space at Patrick Henry.  Specifically, I request that you approve, without
modification, the request to increase the site density, to exceed the allowable off-street parking, and
to allow interim use of the old school building, with a temporary parking lot and driveway, during the
construction of the new Douglas MacArthur school. Construction of the new Douglas MacArthur
Elementary School is slated to begin in the summer of 2020 and students from MacArthur are slated
to begin school in the swing space starting Fall 2020.  Modifying or delaying approval of the plans and
allowances will negatively impact that project and it is important to our community that these projects
stay on schedule. Thank you for supporting our local schools and community through your approval
of these plans.

Sincerely,

Amira Reiss
Parent of 2nd Grade student
Cloverway Drive Resident
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Douglas MacArthur Swing Space

L Kostrich <lkostrich@gmail.com>
Wed 11/6/2019 3:42 PM

To:  PlanComm <PlanComm@alexandriava.gov>

Dear Planning Commission Members:
 
As a person living in the neighborhood of MacArthur Elementary School, I am wri�ng in support of approving the
Developmental Special Use Permit (DSUP) and Site Plan for the Douglas MacArthur Swing Space at Patrick Henry. 
Please approve, without modifica�on, the request to increase the site density, to exceed the allowable off-street
parking, and to allow interim use of the old school building, with a temporary parking lot and driveway, during the
construc�on of the new MacArthur school. 

Construc�on of the new elementary school is currently scheduled to begin in Summer 2020 with students from
MacArthur beginning school in the swing space in Fall 2020. Modifying or delaying approval of the
 plans and allowances will nega�vely impact that project. It is very important to our community that these projects
stay on schedule. 

Thank you for your support of our local schools and community through your approval of these plans. 

Sincerely,
Leslie Kostrich
410 Skyhill Road
Alexandria VA 22314



 

 
 

 
 
November 6, 2019 
 
City of Alexandria  
  Planning Commission 
301 King Street 
Alexandria, VA 22314 
 

Re:  Docket #10, Development Special Use Permit #2019-0022 
 4643 Taney Avenue - Patrick Henry School Amendment 

 
Dear Members of the Planning Commission, 

 
On behalf of the Clover College Park Civic Association (CCPCA), we are writing you to request 

approval of the Development Special Use Permit and Site Plan (amending DSUP #2016-0009) for the 
Patrick Henry/Douglas MacArthur Elementary Swing Space (“Douglas MacArthur at Taney Avenue”). 
The Clover College Park Community is completely within bounds of Douglas MacArthur Elementary 
School and modernization of that school is extremely important to our community.   

 
Specifically, our community requests that you approve, without modification, the following 

requests:  
 
1. to increase the site density to accommodate the staff and students for both schools; 
2. to exceed the allowable off-street parking; and  
3. to allow interim use of the old school building, with a temporary parking lot and driveway, 

during the construction of the new Douglas MacArthur school.  
 

Construction of the new Douglas MacArthur Elementary School is slated to begin in the summer 
of 2020 and students from MacArthur are slated to begin school in Douglas MacArthur at Taney Avenue 
starting in the fall of 2020.  Modifying or delaying approval of these requests will negatively impact that 
project.  It is important that both the Patrick Henry Swing Space project and the Douglas MacArthur 
Modernization project stay on schedule.  
 

Our community acknowledges that these requests impact the Patrick Henry community.  We are 
grateful for the time and energy members of the Patrick Henry community spent providing feedback on 
the plans for Douglas MacArthur at Taney Avenue. We hope that through our joint collaborative 
committee and community meetings, our communities can continue to work together to address any 
remaining concerns that residents, parents, and teachers from Patrick Henry may have about this project. 
However, we believe that in order to move the Douglas MacArthur Modernization forward and avoid 
delays, the developmental special use permit and site plan must be approved as is.   
 



 

 
 

Thank you for supporting our local schools and community through your approval of these plans. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
The Board of the Clover/College Park Civic Association 
Lisa Porter, President 
Roy Byrd, Vice President 
Hill Montague, Treasurer 
Kathleen Parnell, Secretary 
Dana Chambers, Member 
Mark Shiffer, Member 
Thomas Walczykowski, Member 
 
cc:  Helen Lloyd, Director of Communication, Alexandria City Public Schools  


